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Friday 18th June 2021 

 
Dear Parents and Students, 

Good afternoon – I hope this newsletter finds you safe and well.  

It has been a busy week, especially for our Year 10 students… 

This week we met Richard McCann, he is a motivational speaker with a fascinating story.  Year 10 and Year 11 
students enjoyed their time with him and learned a lot about character and resilience.  

Looking forward we are seeking parents, teachers and friends to join our PTFA, full details are on page 3, we 
would love to hear from you.  

Wednesday is national Thank a Teacher Day, it would be great to see messages from parents, pupils and 
colleagues to remind everyone what an important job that teachers do, day in day out. 

Year 10 will be attending Mock Interviews as part of their careers’ education starting 29th June and prior to 
this, will become part of our Sixth Form for the day on Tuesday 22nd June. 

I would remind all parents of the forthcoming Year 12 and Year 7 exams, please encourage your child to 
prepare.  

I would be grateful if parents who disagree with the proposed school day for Sept 2021, would fill in the brief 
questionnaire on page 5. In order to help and support parents, I have enclosed details of parental workshops 
from St Helens Council who are running the online events for parents and carers regarding the ‘In’ in 
Inclusion. Information regarding the event is on page 10.  

I also would like to reiterate the importance of continuing with twice weekly testing and reporting the results 
of those tests via the process outlined in this newsletter on pages 13 and 14. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Thorogood, Headteacher. 
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NEXT WEEK FOLLOWS THE WEEK A TIMETABLE 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY  

  

21/06/21 
 Year 10 Taste of 

Sixth Form Day 
 
 

National Thank a 
Teacher Day 2021 
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INVITE TO JOIN OUR NEW PARENT, TEACHER AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION (PTFA) 
Rainhill High School are launching an exciting opportunity to make a real difference… a PTFA to enhance links 
between home, school and the community and support key fundraising drives to provide enrichment 
opportunities and resources that make the pupils learning experiences more fulfilling and exciting, thereby 
bringing staff, parents and friends together socially in support of a common cause.  

The ‘F’ in PTFA stands for ‘friends’, which means that anyone with a connection to the school is also very 
welcome, e.g. grandparents and members of the local community.  

The ‘friends’ of Rainhill High will also provide a valuable resource for ‘parent voice’ when we want to consult 
with the community regarding proposed changes and developments across the school. 

It is anticipated that the PTFA will meet once every half term, with meetings being friendly & informal. 
Commitment to the PTFA can flex around what you are able to provide, with core Committee members 
devoting more time and those who have a limited amount of time, perhaps only helping with the events they 
are available for; whatever you can give would be greatly appreciated!  

We anticipate the Core Committee being made up of the following 10 x positions, which ideally will be drawn 
from each year group in the school: 

• Chair 

• Vice Chair 

• Treasurer 

• Secretary 

• 6 committee members  
 
The wider PTFA will be unlimited in number as we would appreciate all the help we can get! 

For the PTFA to thrive and develop, it needs involvement & support. If you are interested in joining the ‘core 
Committee’ or wider PTFA group, please email PTFA@rainhillhigh.org.uk with the following details: 

• Your name 

• Relationship to the school (e.g. you have a child in Year x, you are a local resident, you are a member 
of the Parish Council etc.) 

• A brief summary of why you want to join the PTFA 

• Whether you would prefer to be considered for ‘core Committee’, wider PTFA (depending on the 
time you have available!) or either 
 

Register of interests should be emailed by Friday 25th June 2021. 

We plan to get the committee formed and have our first meeting before the end of this school year. 

Mr Owens, Chief Operating Officer. 

 

 

 

  

NEWS THIS WEEK 

mailto:PTFA@rainhillhigh.org.uk
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YEAR 10 TO YEAR 11 TRANSITION DAY - GUEST SPEAKER EVENT WITH RICHARD McCANN 
As part of our Year 10 to Year 11 Transition programme, we welcomed Richard McCann to the school this 
week.  Richard led an assembly and worked with small groups of pupils throughout the day, before speaking 
for staff after school. 

Richard’s story is inspirational; as a five-year-old, his world was torn apart when his mother, Wilma McCann, 
became the first victim of the Yorkshire Ripper, Peter Sutcliffe.  His life after this was marked with tragedy, 
trauma and a period of dabbling with drugs and prison.  However, he is now living proof of the ability we all 
‘can’ achieve whatever we want to do in life; as a motivational speaker and family man, he has delivered 
presentations around the world sharing his ‘iCan’ approach and helping young people to overcome adversity 
and find their voice with confidence.   

Our Year 10 students thoroughly enjoyed the assembly, and feedback from the workshops was positive too 
as our pupils were challenged to do something they thought they would never be able to attempt.   

Further transition activities will follow in the next few weeks as we support our Year 10 students to move to 
Year 11 with the tenacity, grit and determination to be the best that they can be. 

Mrs Segal, Deputy Headteacher.  
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PROPOSED NEW SCHOOL DAY SEPTEMBER 2021 - A SURVEY FOR PARENTS 
We are proposing to change our school day from September 2021. Please see below the new proposed 
school day. If you disagree, please click here to fill out the survey. 

Time Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 Year 12 Year 13 

8:55-9:10 Tutor Tutor Tutor Tutor Tutor Tutor Tutor 

9:10-10:10 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 

10:10-11:25 
Including 
15-minute 
break 

Break 
1010-1025 

Lesson 2 
1010-1110 

Break 
1010-1025 

Lesson 2 
1010-1110 

Break 
1010-1025 

Lesson 2 
1010-1110 

Lesson 2 
1010-1110 

Lesson 2 
1025-1125 

Break 
1110-1125 

Lesson 2 
1025-1125 

Break 
1110-1125 

Lesson 2 
1025-1125 

Break 
1110-1125 

Break 
1110-1125 

11:25-12:25 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 

12:25-13:55 
Including 
30-minute 
lunch 

Lunch 
1225-1255 

Lesson 4 
1225-1325 

Lunch 
1225-1255 

Lesson 4 
1225-1325 

Lunch 
1225-1255 

Lesson 4 
1225-1325 

Lesson 4 
1225-1325 

Lesson 4 
1255-1355 

Lunch 
1325-1355 

Lesson 4 
1255-1355 

Lunch 
1325-1355 

Lesson 4 
1255-1355 

Lunch 
1325-1355 

Lunch 
1325-1355 

13:55-14:55 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 

14:55-15:30 Enrichment and tutoring 

 

 

 

  

https://forms.gle/XQaJakJoCp9669UL9
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YEAR 10 MOCK INTERVIEW DAYS 

On Tuesday 29th June and Thursday 1st July, we will be running Mock Interviews for our Year 10 students in 

school.  

We are looking for people from a range of employers who could support us by giving up some time on 
either or both days to conduct some interviews with a number of students.  

The interviews will be 10 minutes long and we want them to have a professional feel to give our students an 
indication of what to expect in the world of work. Each student will then be given feedback on what they did 
well and how they could potentially improve.  

If this is something you could help out with, please contact the school at mailmgr@rainhillhighschool.org.uk  
and Mr Roberts will get back to you with more information. We would particularly like to hear from parents 
who could help with interviews on Thursday 1st July. 
 

NATIONAL THANK A TEACHER DAY 
Pupils, parents and colleagues can send a FREE limited edition Axel Scheffler e-card - with special thank you 
messages being read out by secret celebrities on the day. The school with the most thank you messages will 
be announced on the day – entries close at midnight on Tuesday 22nd June so get those thank you messages 
in now!  

You can find on-the-day activities as well as campaign assets to promote the day here.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mailmgr@rainhillhighschool.org.uk
https://thankateacher.co.uk/thank-a-teacher/thank-a-teacher-form/
https://thankateacher.co.uk/national-thankateacherday/
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ADVERTISE HERE! 

 



 

9 
 

 

 

INTER-HOUSE FOOD COMPETITION 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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YEAR 10 TASTE OF SIXTH FORM 
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ST HELENS INCLUSION CONFERENCE - THE ‘IN’ IN INCLUSION 
Wednesday 23rd June 2021 
St Helens Council are running an online event for parents and carers regarding the ‘In’ in Inclusion. The 
conference will consider what inclusion is and what this means for children, young people and their families, 
and how the pandemic might shape our thinking about inclusion. 

The conference will take place on Wednesday 23rd June between 5-6pm and 6:30-7:30pm and details of each 
session are below. 

Please email mailmgr@rainhillhigh.org.uk if you are interested in attending the session. We will then forward 
you the link to join the online session the day before the event. 

TIMINGS PRESENTER/SPEAKER AUDIENCE DESCRIPTION 

5:00pm - 6:00pm Mr. Steve Brizell, 

Superintendent, 

Community Policing, St. 

Helens. 

Mr. Steve Brizell has 26 
years’ experience in 
policing across Merseyside 
and St Helens. As the 
current Area Commander 
for St Helens, he is directly 
involved in delivering the 
policing response across St 
Helens. 

Parents, Carers and young 
people. 

This session will be Q&A dealing with 
local issues and concerns; police 
responses; what risks are posed to our 
young people particularly those who feel 
excluded and what you can do to help. 
Steve has asked people to send in 
questions ahead of time so that he can 
respond to live concerns. You can do this 
via the event organiser on the booking 
page or send them to: 
virtualschoolforsthelens@sthelens.gov.uk  

6:30pm - 7:30pm Carla Coley and Heidi 

Pannell presenting 

Walking Together is an 
organisation specialising in 
working with traumatised 
children and those with 
attachment difficulties in 
the North West of England. 
This includes those who 
have been adopted, are 
under Special 
Guardianship or kinship 
care arrangements, those 
living with birth parents 
and those who are in 
foster care. Walking 
Together provides tailor-
made therapeutic 
packages of support to 
children and their 
families/carers. We 
provide regular 
therapeutic parenting 
training programmes to 
parents and carers and 
support to professionals 
through advice, 
consultation and training. 

Parents, Carers and young 
people. 

Theraplay is a child and family play based 
therapy which enhances the security of 
attachments between adult and child and 
builds on the emotional connection 
thereby building trust, confidence and 
self-esteem. Theraplay is based on the 
natural patterns of playful, healthy 
interactions between a parent and an 
infant, and sessions involve a child and 
parent playing simple connecting games 
together. Through this process the child 
experiences joyful engagement, 
internalises positive messages about 
themselves and learns to let go, relax and 
build trust in parents. Theraplay helps 
children accept deep care, attention and 
nurture from their parents/carers and 
this enables them to heal early hurts and 
fill unmet needs. Theraplay for 
professionals can provide key skills to 
help build positive relationships with 
children, help with peer relationships, 
and help build self-esteem and feelings of 
safety within the classroom and when 
reintroducing professional involvement 
post COVID. Theraplay is great at 
supporting positive connections and 
provides practical ways to support 
families both face to face and virtually. 

 

 

mailto:mailmgr@rainhillhigh.org.uk
mailto:virtualschoolforsthelens@sthelens.gov.uk
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YEAR 12 LEARNING PROGRAMME – ASSESSMENT WEEK 3 
Friday 18th June to Thursday 24th June 2021 (inclusive) 
From Friday 18th June to Thursday 24th June 2021 (inclusive), all students in Year 12 will be undertaking 
assessments in the subjects they are currently studying. For both A-level and BTEC subjects, these 
assessments will be based on past paper questions and indeed complete papers, and will be taken under 
exam conditions to best prepare your son/daughter for final examinations in May/June 2022. 

Please see below the exam timetable so your son/daughter is aware of when their examinations take place. 
All morning exams will start as soon as possible at 9:00am. It is vital that your son/daughter reports to the 
Arts Theatre at 8:50 am to ensure we have a 9:00am start. 

Afternoon examinations commence at 1:10pm. Your son/daughter should report to the Arts Theatre 
immediately from form-time. 

Please could you encourage and support your son/daughter to prepare thoroughly for these exams as they 
will give them a good indication of the progress they have made to date and whether they will be allowed to 
progress into Year 13.  

The Sixth Form will be providing revision guidance sessions during tutorial periods to ensure your 
son/daughter can prepare effectively for these important exams.  In addition, there is an expectation that 
your son/daughter will attend their study+ sessions and use this time to effectively prepare. 

Students MUST report to the Arts Theatre (ATH) promptly at 8:50am and 1:05pm. 
Lessons run as normal which means student attendance is compulsory 

 
Mr Cunningham, Director of Rainhill Sixth.  

   Monday 21st June Tuesday 22nd June Wednesday 23rd June Thursday 24th June 

 
 

Period 1 

Box L (Normally Monday 
Period 2) – Paper 1 
Physics – 1 hour 30 
minutes 
Criminology – 1 hour 30 
minutes  
German (Listening, 
Reading and Writing) – 1 
hour 45 minutes 
 
 

Box N (Normally Tuesday 
Period 1) – Paper 1   
Chemistry – 1 hour 15 
minutes 
French (Listening, Reading 
and Writing) – 1 hour 45 
minutes 
English Literature – 1 hour 
 

Box K (Normally 
Wednesday Period 1) – 
Paper 2  
Psychology – 1 hour 
Law – 1 hour 30 
minutes 
Applied Science – 45 
minutes 
Theatre Studies – 2 
hours (Paper 1) 
Further Maths – 1 hour 
30 minutes 

Box N (Normally 
Thursday Period 2) – 
Paper 2 
Chemistry – 1 hour 45 
minutes 
English Literature – 1 
hour 
 
 
 

Period 2 Exams continuing into 
Period 2 

Exams continuing into 
Period 2 

Exams continuing into 
Period 2 

Exams continuing into 
Period 2 

Period 3 Study leave Study leave Study leave Study leave 

 
 

Period 4 

Box J (Normally Monday 
Period 4) – Paper 1  
Biology – 1 hour 30 
minutes  
English Language – 1 hour 
Maths- 2 hours 
IT – 1 hour 30 minutes  
Sociology – 1 hour 

Box M (Normally Tuesday 
Period 4) – Paper 2 
Maths – 1 hour 15 minutes 
Politics - 2 hours 
Geography – 1 hour 
History - 2 hours 30 
minutes  
 
 

Box J (Normally 
Thursday Period 1) – 
Paper 2 
English Language – 1 
hour 
Maths – 1 hour 15 
minutes 
IT – 1 hour 30 minutes 
Sociology – 1 hour 30 
minutes 

Box L (Normally 
Thursday Period 5) - 
Paper 2  
Physics – 1 hour 30 
minutes 
 
Box K (Normally 
Thursday Period 4) – 
Paper 3 
Applied Science – 45 
minutes 

Period 5 Exams continuing into 
Period 5 

Exams continuing into 
Period 5 

Exams continuing into 
Period 5 

Exams continuing into 
Period 5 
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YEAR 7 LP3 EXAMINATION TIMETABLE  
From Monday 14th June to Thursday 24th June (inclusive) 
Year 7 LP3 examinations started on Monday 14th June. These take place in classrooms and the exam 
timetable is below.  

 Period 1 Period 2 Period 3 Period 4 Period 5 

Monday 
21st June 

7v2 Maths, 7y1 
Drama 
7v1, 7w2 
Computing 
7x3 French 

7v1, 7z2 
Citizenship  
7v2, 7z1 Drama  
7w1 Dance, 7w2, 
7x2 Maths, 7x1, 
7y1 French  

7y2 Dance 
7x3 Drama 
 

7w2 Citizenship  
7x1 History  
7x2 Philosophy & 
Ethics 
7z2 French 
7y1, 7z1 Maths  

7v1 Food Technology, 
Resistant Materials, 
Textiles  
7z1 Computing  
7x2 Geography, 7w2 
French 
7x1, 7z2 Maths,7y1 
Citizenship 

Tuesday 
22nd June 

7v2, 7y2, 7z2 
Maths  
7v1 Music, 7z1 
History 
7y1 French  
7x1 Food 
Technology, 
Resistant 
Materials, 
Textiles  

7v1 French, 7y1 
Art 
7w1 Food 
Technology, 
Resistant 
Materials, Textiles  

7z2 History  
7x1 Food 
Technology, 
Resistant Materials, 
Textiles   
7y2 Maths  

7z2 Computing  
7v1, 7x2, 7y1 Maths  
7x3, 7z1 French  
 

7w1, 7x1 Maths  
7x3 History,  
7z1 Food Technology, 
Resistant Materials, 
Textiles 

Wednesday 
23rd June 

7v2 Maths 
7x1, 7y2 
French  
 7z2 Music 

7v1, 7v2 French  
7y1 History 
7x2 Art 

 
 
 

7v1, 7v2 French  
7x2 Art  
7y2 Geography  

7v1 Drama, 7x3 
French 
7w1 History  
7w2, 7y1, 7z2 Maths  

Thursday 
24th June 

7v2 Art 7x2 
Dance  
7x1, 7x3, 7z1, 
7z2 Maths  
7y1 Food 
Technology, 
Resistant 
Materials, 
Textiles 

7y1 Computing 
7z1 Dance 
7v1, 7x1 Art 

7v2, 7y2 Maths  
7w1 Music  
7z1 Food 
Technology, 
Resistant Materials, 
Textiles  

7v1 Maths ,7w1 
French  
7x3 Computing  
7x2 Music  
7y1 Art, 7z 
Citizenship  

7w1 Geography  
7w2, 7x3 Maths  
7x2, 7z2 French  
7x1 Music  
7y2 Computing  

 
Please note: 

1. All examinations will be conducted in timetabled classrooms during lesson time.  

2. Where a time has not been designated for examinations students will have lessons as normal (see 

above) and should come to lessons equipped for learning in that lesson. 

3. Subjects will publish revision lists for students for their subjects to help students to prepare. 

4. Homework is revision and preparation for the examinations. 
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COVID-19 TESTING 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

You have no doubt heard much in the media regarding the Delta variant of COVID-19, which is pushing up 
infection numbers across the UK, particularly in some neighbouring counties. 

Whilst we are encouraged to hear that the link between infection and hospitalisation appears to have been 
broken by the vaccination drive, we would nevertheless reiterate the importance of continuing with twice 
weekly testing and reporting the results of those tests via the process outlined later in this newsletter. 

If you would like your child to be tested, by a trained member of staff, at school instead of at home then 
please email your child/children’s name and form to covid@rainhillhighschool.org.uk and let them know that 
testing takes place on a Monday and Thursday morning between 8:15am and 8:50am in our test centre 
(Gym). You do not need to await a confirmation email, once you have informed us you would like your child 
to be tested at school, then they may attend the test centre at the aforementioned times. 

Thank you. 

Mr Owens, Chief Operating Officer. 
 
COVID-19 TESTING FOR STUDENTS 
Testing of students 

• Students should continue to self-test twice per week and follow the guidance below regarding 
reporting your result. 

• If you would prefer your child’s testing to be done in school then please email 
covid@rainhillhighschool.org.uk starting their name and form. 

• Comprehensive guidance on self-testing is contained in the ‘Instructions for Use’ leaflet, which 
comes with the test kit.  

• LFD test kits for students will be replenished every 3 x weeks – they will be handed out in form time 
and should only be used by the student they are handed to; family members are able to get test kits 
from local testing centres and pharmacies. 

 
RESULTS OF LFD COVID TEST  
If negative –  

• You need to report the outcome of the test via testregister.co.uk/login    

• You can continue to attend school (work). 
 
If positive –  

• You need to report the outcome of the test via testregister.co.uk/login  

• You will need to inform school and self-isolate in line with the stay-at- home guidance.  

• Your household members must isolate for 10 days as well.  

• You will also need to arrange a polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test to confirm the result. If this PCR 
test result is negative, and you have no symptoms of COVID-19, you and your household can stop 
isolating. 

CORONAVIRUS INFORMATION AND 

GUIDANCE 

 

mailto:covid@rainhillhighschool.org.uk
mailto:covid@rainhillhighschool.org.uk
https://testregister.co.uk/login
https://testregister.co.uk/login
https://www.campsinternational.com/fundraising-for-your-expedition/
https://www.campsinternational.com/fundraising-for-your-expedition/
https://www.campsinternational.com/fundraising-for-your-expedition/
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Why take part? 
Taking part in testing is voluntary and all students will be able to attend school/Sixth Form whether they take 
part in testing or not. We would strongly encourage all students to take part. Testing at home will allow your 
child and other students to attend school/Sixth Form as safely as possible. Please contact myself, as our 
COVID Coordinator, if you have any questions or concerns about home testing – 
COVID@rainhillhighschool.org.uk  Thank you for your support. 
 
CONTACT TESTING  
Rainhill High School and Sixth Form will be taking part in a new study called “Daily Contact Testing” which is 
being run by the Department for Health and Social Care through NHS Test and Trace.  

Normally, when we find a person in a school or college has COVID-19, the whole group of people that have 
been in close contact with that person have to go home and self-isolate for 10 days to stop the virus 
spreading. This can mean lots of people miss time in school or college, but it is important to do this to protect 
the other people in school and at home. 

This study will test if students and staff can continue to come to school safely after they have been in close 
contact with a person who is positive for COVID-19, by testing them daily for 7 days with rapid tests. Each 
day the test is negative they will be able to take part in school activities only, they will need to continue 
self-isolating when not at school. Prevention measures intended to reduce transmission – LFD is an 
additional tool that contributes to reducing risk. 
 
COVID ISOLATION - UPDATE 
The person who has COVID – isolates for 10 days starting the day after symptoms started or, in the absence 
of symptoms, the day after the positive test. 

Non-Household ‘Contacts’ – isolates for 10 x days starting the day after the last time the person was in 
contact with the ‘infected person’ during their infectious period. 

Guidance for contacts of people with confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection who do not live with the 
person  

Stay at home: guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection 

 
FACEMASKS  
The Government has updated its guidance regarding facemasks, which takes effect from Monday 17th May. 

“From 17th May, in line with Step 3 of the roadmap, face coverings will no longer be recommended for pupils 
in classrooms or communal areas in all schools. Face coverings will also no longer be recommended for staff 
in classrooms. In all schools we continue to recommend that face coverings should be worn by staff and 
visitors in situations outside of classrooms where social distancing is not possible (for example, when moving 
around in corridors and communal areas).” 

Regarding transport to and from school - “Children and young people aged 11 and over must still wear a face 
covering on public transport. In accordance with advice from PHE, they must also wear a face covering when 
travelling on dedicated transport to secondary school or college. This does not apply to children and young 
people who are exempt from wearing face coverings.” 

Mr Owens, Chief Operating Officer. 

 

 

mailto:COVID@rainhillhighschool.org.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
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CATERING W/C 21/06/21 
Please see below the list of practical lessons planned in Catering/Food Preparation and Nutrition - week 
beginning Monday 21st June.  
 

10M/Cg1 No ingredients required. 

10J/Cg1 Thursday period 3 students are making tiramisu to show the use of cheese in desserts. 

 
PARENT COLLECTION OF MOBILE PHONES 
Just a polite reminder that Reception and the Main Office opening times are 8:00am till 4:30pm, Monday to 
Thursday and 8:00am till 4:00pm on a Friday for the collection of mobile phones.   

If your child has had their mobile phone confiscated, you will need to ensure you visit the school within these 
hours in order to collect it.  If you are unable to collect the mobile phone within these times, can you please 
contact the school to make alternative arrangements and parents are asked not to just turn up.  Please be 
reassured that the mobile phone will be locked away securely overnight.   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
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JOB VACANCIES 
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UPDATING PARENT DETAILS 
A feature is available on the Edulink One App. All parents will have the ability to update their 
own personal details. The submission will be verified, checked and updated on SIMS.  
 

 
DT/CONSTRUCTION INSTAGRAM ACCOUNT (Y9/Y10/Y11) 
The DT/Construction department have set up a dedicated Instagram Account which allows 
staff, parents and students to find out what has been going on in the department.  

You can find the account with the username. @Dt_Construction_rhs 
 
FOOD TECH INSTAGRAM ACCOUNT (Y9/Y10/Y11)  
The Food Tech department have set up a dedicated Instagram Account which portrays 
pupils’ food products in the department and allows staff, parents and students to find out 
what has been going on. 
 

You can find the account with the username. @RHS-FoodTech. 
 
RHS PRIVATE MUSIC LESSONS INSTAGRAM ACCOUNT 
The Performing Arts department have set up a dedicated Instagram Account for our private 
Music lessons. 

You can find the account with the username. @Rainhillhighmusic  

 
MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES INSTAGRAM ACCOUNT (Y9/Y10/Y11) 
The Modern Foreign Languages department have set up a dedicated Instagram Account 
which allows staff, parents and students to find out what has been going on in the 
department. 
 
You can find the account with the username. @Rainhilllanguages. 
 
 
 
 

HELP AND SUPPORT 
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CURRICULUM QUERIES 

Heads of Department 

English Y7, Y8 & Y9 Miss Lunt  Philosophy & Ethics Miss Goss  
English Y10  Mrs Jones Sociology  Mr Jarvis 
English Y11 Ms Dickman Computer Science Miss Johnson 
Mathematics Y7, Y8 & Y9 Miss Carson Business Studies Mr Jarvis 
Mathematics Y10 & Y11 Mr Rimmer Art/DT Mr Bennett 
Science Miss Robinson Languages Miss D’Anna  
Biology  Dr Gordon Food  Mrs Bolland 
Chemistry  Dr Beswick Performing Arts Mrs McCann 
Physics Mr Hurst PE Mr Rachi 

History Mr Procter Life Skills Miss Bryant 
Geography Mrs Parkinson (PSHE/Citizenship)  
 

Pastoral Queries 

Stage 1  Form Tutor  
Stage 2 Year Student Manager  
Stage 3 Year Progress Leader  
Stage 4  Deputy Headteacher Mrs Munro 
Stage 5 Headteacher Mrs Thorogood 
 

Pastoral Structure  

Y7 Student Manager Mrs Foster Y7 Progress Leader Mr Shoebridge 
Y8 Student Manager Miss Seddon Y8 Progress Leader Miss West 
Y9 Student Manager Mrs Martin Y9 Progress Leader Mrs Haselden 
Y10 Student Manager Miss Gordon Y10 Progress Leader Miss Williams 
Y11 Student Manager Mrs Quirk Y11 Progress Leader Mr Giles 
 

Formal Complaints 

If you wish to formally complain, please use the link below to find our complaints procedure.  

https.//www.rainhillhighschool.org.uk/uploads/PDFs/Policies-2020/Complaints-Procedure-2020-NEW-A5.pdf  

https://www.rainhillhighschool.org.uk/uploads/PDFs/Policies-2020/Complaints-Procedure-2020-NEW-A5.pdf

